JOURNAL OF COMMISSION WORK SESSION
June 18, 2013

City Commission Work Session Mayor Winters presiding
Civic Center, Gibson Room 212
CALL TO ORDER: 5:30 p.m.

ROLL CALL: City Commissioners present: Michael J. Winters, Bill Bronson, Bob Jones and
Bob Kelly. Commissioner Burow was excused.

STAFF PRESENT: City Manager; Directors of Fiscal Services, Library, and Public Works;
Human Resources Manager; Interim Director of Planning and Community Development: Police
Chief; and the Deputy City Clerk.

1. BUDGET PRESENTATION

City Manager Greg Doyon presented a PowerPoint presentation on the FY2014 Budget Process
Update.
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Mr. Doyon noted the second payment of the ECP Settlement due December 30, 2013, will be
challenging. Expenditures must be reduced and revenues must increase.

He provided copies of preliminary worksheets that are being used in discussions with
departments: General Fund Contributions for Operations, and City of Great Falls Fund
Summary.

Mr. Doyon discussed the General Fund Contributions for Operations. Departments have been
asked to use some of their fund reserves to support operations.

He noted that part of the discussion includes making a determination as a community, as the
Commission, and as departments that are providing services for an appropriate amount of
General Fund contributions for the various operations.

Mr. Doyon discussed the City of Great Falls Fund Summary. He noted the health insurance
program was transitioned to a larger pool to take the risk off the City.

Mr. Doyon reported that efforts are being made to try to maintain level services for next year. If
that is not the direction of the Commission, he requested the Commission provide additional
areas to consider.

Commissioner Kelly believes fee increases are inevitable. Commission Bronson believes that
fee increases should be discussed each year.

Commissioner Kelly questioned if temporary personnel layoffs have been considered. Mr.
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Doyon responded that he has been trying to avoid that option, but that is still on the table. In the
interim, hiring has been delayed to fill vacated positions.

The consensus of the Commission was support for the direction provided by Mr. Doyon.
ADJOURN

There being no further discussion, Mayor Winters adjourned the informal work session of June
18, 2013, at 6:18 p.m.
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